
Climping Beach Update – October Spring Tides - Environment Agency  
 
The spring tides this week are the second highest of the year, the levels of the tides 
across the weekend are similar to those seen on Thursday but Sunday’s lunchtime 
tide will be accompanied with Force 7 southerly winds. A flood alert is in place for 
Climping Beach, and this is likely to be upgraded to a flood warning for the Sunday 
tide. 
 
During the high tides water is likely over wash the beach towards Bread Lane. The 
water will get into the ditch network and travel into the Ryebank Rife and out of the 
River Arun. There may also be impacts to the shingle banks over the weekend.  
 
We undertook shingle recycling work in May which bolstered the bunds by 1800 
tonnes. There is additional shingle available on site and we will have a bulldozer 
available next week which can be used to restore any damage to the shingle banks 
caused by the storm. We will be monitoring the beach over the high tides and will 
undertake incident response activities if required. 
 
 


